## Department of Natural Resources and Environment Tasmania

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

Hobart GPO Box 44, Hobart, Tasmania, 7001 Launceston PO Box 46, Kings Meadows, Tasmania, 7249 Devonport PO Box 303, Devonport, Tasmania, 7310 Ph 1300 368 550 Web nre.tas.gov.au

Inquiries:

Sonia Mellor

Phone:

0436 636 279

Email:

Sonia.mellor@nre.tas.gov.au

Our ref

D23-145330

Your ref: DOC/23/50372

Mr Roger Howlett Chair of the Delegated Panel **Tasmanian Planning Commission** Via email: tpc@planning.tas.gov.au

Dear Mr Howlett Pogar

Draft Planning Directive No. 9 and draft amendment 01/2022 to the State Planning Provisions Container Refund Scheme – Exemptions and Special Provisions

Government

Thank you for your letter of 9 May 2023 seeking the Department of Natural Resources and Environment Tasmania's views in relation to draft Planning Directive 9 and draft amendment 1/2022 to the State Planning Provisions (SPP) regarding the Container Refund Scheme (CRS) exemptions and special provisions.

The Department is supportive of the CRS in relation to the above matters.

Should the Commission have any further questions on this matter please contact Sonia Mellor, Strategic Projects and Policy Analyst, Strategy and Business Services Division. Ms Mellor can be contacted by mobile on 0436 636 279 or by email at sonia.mellor@nre.tas.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Jason Jacobi

Secretary

May 2023